LE

FOUNDAT

September 20, 2021

Martin Van Buren Elementary
47733 Van Buren Street
Indio, CA 92201

Dear Martin Van Buren Elementary,

We are so excited that you have accepted our Whole Kids Foundation Garden Grant! Please find the
enclosed check of $3,000 to be used at Martin Van Buren Elementary.

Enclosed you will find a resource binder and fun goodies for your garden and from our partners!

The resource binder includes:

e  Grant guidelines, including reporting requirements
¢ Information on Whole Kids Foundation programs and our program partners
¢ A selection of our favorite garden resources

*  Exciting tools for incorporating the garden into the community and classroom!

We want to follow your gardening journey! We will ask for a required Progress Report to be
completed by September of 2022, but in the meantime, we encourage you to connect with us
online! Tag us on Instagram and Facebook at @wholekidsfoundation or on Twitter
@wholekidsfnd with the hastag #GrowingHealthyKids as you share garden updates.

We look forward to keeping in touch with additional information and resources. Thank you for all that
you do to garden with your kids!

Sincerely,

Kim Herrington

Programs & Finance Director

550 Bowie St Austin, TX 78703 | wholekidsfoundation.org | SUFPORTING SCHOOLS. INSPIRING FAMILIES. NOURISHING KIDS.



